
3/25/2013 
 
To whom it may concern. 
 
From:  Eric Simpson Landscaping 
              2741 Takelma Way 
              Ashland, OR  97520 
              Business License #6971 
              Simpsonej3@gmail.com 
 
 
Please abolish the O.L.C.B.  This organization was in a large part established to 
combat illegal landscaping and raise the quality of landscaping in Oregon.  The 
organization has not accomplished either.  Further, the O.L.C.B. has simply become a 
self-serving board that has been introducing and attempting to pass legislation that 
both justifies and supports their singular existence.  (Please see board minutes as 
proof.) 
 
The organization has done nothing to support small business, nothing for our 
industry and should definitely be abolished-forever. 
 
I would be pleased to become a member of the Construction Contractors Board that 
existed before the O.L.C.B. came along.  It should also be noted that the two boards 
have virtually the same mission statement proving that there is no need for the 
O.L.C.B.    
 
Thank you very much for this opportunity to write my opinion. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Eric J Simpson  
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